
   

 

DUNTON GREEN NEWS 

  Issue 029 Autumn 2023 

Dunton Green Parish Council 

Dunton Green Parish Council 
Working for a Better Community in Dunton Green 

As the summer draws to a close we look forward to the 

Autumn, take a look back to the end of the last school year 

and provide you with a plan/map of the village! 

Pumpkin - Photo DGPC 
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Chairman’s Update 
Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

 

I know it’s a British default to talk about the 
weather, but we really have gone from one 
extreme to another this summer.  
 
Hosepipe ban, followed by one of the wettest 
ever Julys, then hosepipes allowed again, 
and an August when at times I thought about 
putting the heating on!  
 
I’m just 
keeping 

my fingers crossed that we have a 
dry evening for our fireworks on 
September 30th. It’s free and all are 
welcome. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Although highways and 
byways are not the Parish 
Council’s responsibility, we 
do work with our partners at 
KCC to try and get essential 
and safety needs met.  

 
 
Paving 
patchwork on 
Old London 
Road and the 
pavements of 
Lusted and Hillfield Road got a much 
needed resurfacing. 

Cont... 

CLLR. FREDA ENGLAND 
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….Chairman’s Update    
Talking of signage, we’ve been busy putting up new ones in our car park 
and on the Pavilion. More will be going up throughout the village over the 
next few months. 

 

Now the foundations 
have been finished on 
the McCarthy & Stone 
site, there has been a 
lull in work as checks 
are being done by the 
Environment Agency 
and permissions are 
awaited. 
 

 

I think we’ve all got used to seeing the discarded 
small gas cannisters which have been used as 
recreational drugs.   
I find it alarming that there have been at least 2 
of this much larger version found in the village. 
 

We ask parents to be aware of what their children are 
ordering on line or storing at home. The Royal College 
of Nursing claims nitrous oxide is often seen as being low 
risk and offering a short, harmless burst of euphoria. But 
the Office for National Statistics data shows there were 25 
deaths directly linked to the gas between 2010 and 2016. 
According to the anti-drugs campaign Talk to Frank, the risks of inhaling 
nitrous oxide include: 
 Dizziness, which might make you act carelessly or dangerously 
 Heavy regular use can lead to a deficiency of vitamin B12 and to a 

form of anaemia 
 Severe B12 deficiency can lead to serious nerve damage, causing 

tingling and numbness in the fingers and toes. This can be very 
painful and make walking difficult 

 Regular use can stop you forming white blood cells properly 
 It can be hard to judge the amount to use safely 
 If you have too much you can end up fainting, having an accident or 

worse.                                  

                                                                           

    Cont... 
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….Chairman’s Update 
I was delighted to hear the news that 
contactless ticketing is coming to 
Dunton Green later this year. 
However, I am concerned after seeing 
this comment on the letters page of 
The Sevenoaks Chronicle. 
 

Although DGPC has no remit on 
public transport issues we will try and 
keep parishioners aware of the full 
situation about use of rail cards when 
contactless arrives. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The school summer holidays often bring a rise 
in antisocial behaviour. Unfortunately, the 
vandalism on the station and the damage to 
the ski stepper outdoor 
gym equipment in the 
recreation ground were far 
worse than average. The 
defibrillator cabinet on the 
Village Hall was also 
broken off the wall. 
 
 

Both cream pedals should be facing the ground. A great 

deal of deliberate force was needed to cause this 
damage. 

 
 

To end on a more positive note, we are well into our plans for 
Christmas. Our traditional sing a long will be on Friday 15th 
December. Before then we will be planting a large permanent 
Christmas tree and hope to have a much improved Christmas 
light display throughout December. 
 

 

Best wishes 
Freda England 

   

Chairman of Dunton Green Parish Council 
chairman@duntongreenpc.org.uk           

www.duntongreenpc.org.uk 
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SESSIONS WILL RUN RIGHT THROUGH UNTIL DECEMBER!! 
 

FREE! 
Funded  
By 
DGPC 
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FIVE PUBLIC ACCESS DEFIBRILLATORS FOR 
DUNTON GREEN 

 

Dunton Green Parish Council has purchased, installed and 
will manage ongoing a FIFTH Public 
Access Defibrillator (PAD) for the benefit 
of residents in Dunton Green. 
 

This time we thank The Miners Arms for their 
support of the Parish Council's project to see 
defibrillators covering more areas of the 
village, by allowing us to install the cabinet 
and defib on the front of the pub. 
 

This new defibrillator is in addition to ones the 
Parish Council has already installed and 
maintains around Dunton Green: 

 The Broadway Shopping parade (thank you to The Bed Post),  

 Dunton Green Village Hall (thanks to the Management 
Committee), 

 The Gym Building at Ryewood (thanks to Berkeley Homes) 

 Dunton Green Pavilion in the recreation ground 
 

We also thank the Sevenoaks 
Community Responders who 
check the defibs regularly for us 
(in addition to our own weekly 
checks). The Parish Council 
takes its responsibility for these 
units seriously: they are 
registered on The Circuit which 
is the national database that the 
emergency services use to 
advise people where a defib is 
near; we replace batteries and 
pads before they expire and we 
monitor their status weekly. 
 

We hope you never need to 
make use of these pieces of kit, 

but they are there in case of 
emergency. ALWAYS call 999 

FIRST and start CPR if you 
believe someone has had a 

cardiac arrest. 
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Dunton Green Primary School Update 
It was with great sadness that Dunton Green Primary School 
said goodbye to its head teacher Ms Boanas at the end of the 
summer term. Ms Boanas had been head teacher of the school 

for over 6 
years and the school 
went from strength to 
strength under her 
leadership. 
 
 
 

We also said goodbye 
to Mrs Shaw after 23 
years’ service and Mrs 
Bett after 15 years at 
Dunton Green . 
 
 

They will be sorely 
missed and their 
length of service is 

testament to the dedication to and affection with which they hold the 
children at Dunton Green. 
 

Over the years, the school has won several awards and accolades but the 
best praise we have received has been the countless emails from members 
of the public praising the children for their impeccable manners and for 
demonstrating the school’s core values. 
 

We are very proud of the children’s achievements again this year with 
children who follow through from Reception to Year 6 at Dunton Green 
highly likely to meet age expected standards by the end of Key Stage 2. 
 

Despite the setting of a very difficult SATs reading paper this year our year 6 
children achieved 75% expected which is above the national figure and 
almost a third of the class passed at greater depth. This is despite having 
spent two years of their education in a global pandemic, we are so very 
proud of them. Our SPAG (spelling, grammar and punctuation) results were 
also above the national average.  
 

We have had a full and fun packed summer term – events included the 
Districts Sports Tournament where Dunton Green pupils competed against 
other schools in the Sevenoaks Partnership and came 3rd! We were very 
proud of the children’s sportsmanship and achievement. 
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Our Forest School has continued to evolve and grow, literally, and the 
children love getting mucky…. 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

The Summer Fair was again a very popular event as was the end of year BBQ 
which were organised by the Parent Teacher Association, aka Team DG. We 
are very grateful to them for their energy and passion, giving up their time for 
the good of all the children at Dunton Green. 
 

We would like to pay tribute to all the dedicated and committed people who 
make Dunton Green School the place it is – the staff, the pupils and parents 
and the volunteers, from the ‘readers’, adults who go on class trips to our 
wonderful trio who have helped transform the Forest school and other areas 
of the grounds. 

We now look forward to the new academic year and welcoming our 
new Head teacher Mr Ben Hulme. 
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Dunton Green Parish Council 
Tracy Godden: Clerk & RFO Dunton Green Parish Council  
01732 462966 / clerk@duntongreenpc.org.uk 
Wendy Jackson: Bookings & Facilities Assistant  
07305 814694 / bookings@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 
Your local representatives: Dunton Green Parish Council  

Your other local representatives: 
 

Sevenoaks District Council  - 01732 227000 
www.sevenoaks.gov.uk 
Cllr Kim Bayley - cllr.bayley@sevenoaks.gov.uk 
Cllr Graham Clack - cllr.clack@sevenoaks.gov.uk 
 

 
     Kent County Council - 03000 41 41 41 
     Cllr Nick Chard - 03000 41 10 09 
          nick. chard@kent.gov.uk 

 Cllr Freda England 
Chairman DGPC 
 
freda@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Anthony Carrol 
 
 
anthony@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Graham Hersey 
Allotments 
 
graham@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Angel Gomes-Chodyniecki 
 
 
angel@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Paul Lockey 
Vice Chairman DGPC 
 
paul@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Andy Lapham 
 
 
andy@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Annie Norton 
 
 
annie@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr Debbie Parker 
 
 
debbie@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

 Cllr James Copeland 
 
 
james@duntongreenpc.org.uk 
 

  
Could this be you?!! 
 
If you are interested in joining 
us at DGPC please contact the 
Clerk (details on page 2) 
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COPY DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 

1st November 2023 
Please forward items, articles & photos: for possible inclusion to 

 clerk@duntongreenpc.org.uk 
or to Dunton Green Pavilion (address on page 2) 

PARISH COUNCIL EVENTS : DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Tuesday Sep 12th 2023 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Saturday Sept 16th 2023 - Saturday Freighter 

Saturday 30th September 2023 - ANNUAL FIREWORKS EVENT 

Tuesday Oct 10th 2023 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Tuesday Nov 14th 2023 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Sunday Nov 12th 2023 - Remembrance Sunday Service 10.45am War 

Memorial 

Saturday Nov 18th 2023 - Saturday Freighter 

Tuesday Dec 12th 2023 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Friday Dec 15th 2023 - Christmas Singalong Time TBC Village Green 

Tuesday Jan 9th 2024 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Tuesday Feb 13th 2024 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 

Tuesday Mar 12th 2024 - Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm Pavilion 
 

Visit www.duntongreenpc.org.uk & sign up to Email Alerts to keep up to 
date/informed  

about all the latest news, meetings and events information as it is published. 
Meeting agendas are published in the week prior to the meeting and are 

available on the website. 

The Parish Council is also on  
Facebook and Twitter! 

 

Dunton Green Parish Council   
Please follow us / give us a like! 
 
 

@PcDunton [Dunton Green PC Clerk] 
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DUNTON GREEN RECREATION GROUND 

DUNTON GREEN PAVILION 

STATION APPROACH

LENNARD ROAD 

LONGFORD MEADOW 

There are several routes you can take to get 

to the recreation ground. 

The green lines on the map here show you 

some of the routes you can take to get 

there easily on foot!

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

BROADWAY SHOPPING PARADE 

DONNINGTON HALL 

VILLAGE HALL & 

WAR MEMORIAL 

DUKE’S HEAD 

DUNTON GREEN 

CROWN MEADOW WOOD 

LONDON ROAD 

STATION ROAD
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STATION APPROACH 

 Recreation ground? What recreation ground? 

I didn’t know about the pavilion, I thought it was 

the Village Hall?! 

Surprisingly, we still hear comments like these even though Dunton 

Green Pavilion has been open since the beginning of 2015! We thought 

you might like a reminder of where to find some of the fantastic facilities 

that you have quite literally on your doorstep! 

Dunton Green Pavilion hosts all sorts of activities including Taekwon-do, 

Pilates, Rainbows, and the Age UK Lunch Club & Pop In Café . If you 

would like to set up an activity please get in touch! 

The Dunton Green Pavilion is in the recreation ground which is very well 

equipped with a tennis court, a Multi Use Games Area complete with 

youth shelters, small children’s play area and all sorts of play equipment. 

We even have some outdoor gym equipment dotted around the field for 

adults to make good use of too!  

If you’re coming to visit please try not to come by car . We only have a  

very small car park  (albeit for pavilion & recreation ground users only) 

but the venue is easily accessible by foot & there are cycle racks for you 

to use.  It’s certainly the greener & healthier option! 

There are several routes you can take to get 

to the recreation ground.  

The green lines on the map here show you 

some of the routes you can take to get 

there easily on foot! 

DUNTON GREEN 

STATION 

STATION ROAD 

RYE LANE 

Next Edition 
 

A map of 
defibrillator 

locations 
RYEWOOD MEADOWS DEVELOPMENT 
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Out and About - ‘What Katie Saw’ Information,  
Gossip and News from Kate, our roving correspondent 

Although the fountains aren’t always working, I do love to see the 
flag irises and other 

vegetation around the 
Ryewood ponds, during 

the summer. 

Looks like Bojangles is popular with touring cyclists. 

Spotted this in The 
Sevenoaks Chronicle 
- an advert from 60 

years ago! 
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The Recreation Ground was a strange place to pitch your tent 
on a Bank Holiday! 

I’m not sure what 
work was done on 

Station Road’s railway 
bridge one evening but I 

was very glad it took 
less than 2 hours rather 
than the signposted 12 
hours. I hate having to 
drive down Rye Lane. 

Soooo narrow in places. 

It’s been a long time since I’ve seen so 
much scaffolding on London Road. The old 

shops are being converted to flats. 

Industrial size nitrous 
oxide cannister tossed 

away. Potentially 
dangerous to anyone 

messing about with it and 
a littering menace!  
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Out and About - ‘What Katie Saw’ Information,  
Gossip and News from Kate, our roving correspondent 

Well done DGPS!! 

Something I’ve seen on social 

media but not manged to get a 

photo of, is 

reports of 

cows who 

keep finding 

their way into 

Rye Wood!! 

Strange numbers 

appeared on litter 

bins in the recreation 

ground?!! DGPC COMMENT 
We were surprised to see the 
‘graffiti’ on our litter bins! 
Turns out (after some 
investigation) that it was SDC 
marking bins for a new GPS 
system to be used to easily 
locate bins that they empty. 
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SPEEDING  
IN DUNTON GREEN 

 

Speeding is a perennial issue 
through the village and something 
that causes concern for residents. 
 

The Parish Council has worked with 
KCC Highways and has acquired a 
number of posters and banners that 
it will be putting up in various places 
to encourage more considerate 
driving through the village. 
 

We also have 30mph wheelie bin 
stickers which we would 
encourage anyone that does have 
a wheelie bin to use. Please 
contact us if you would like 
some! (Contact details page 2). 
 

Many statistics support the fact that 
you are much more likely to have an 

accident close to home and so we urge all Dunton Green residents to 
watch their speed through the village to ensure the safety of neighbours, 
other road users and pedestrians. 
 

The Parish Council is also working with 
KCC Highways to see if we can have 
20mph indicators either side of the 
school, to be used during school hours, 
to help slow the traffic in the centre of 
the village when our primary school 
children are potentially more at risk. 
 

Community Speedwatch is also an 
option to help monitor traffic in the 
village but it requires support from the 
wider community to run it. The Parish 
Council can help in terms of equipment 
but we do not have the resource to run 
it alone. We understand that one or two 
people may have registered interest but 
the scheme is not up and running in 
yet. Take a look at  
https://www.kent.police.uk/
speedwatch for more information 
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PARISH COUNCIL News Highlights 
 

 Signage New signs have 

been installed at the 

recreation ground car park 

and on the Dunton Green 

Pavilion building.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the next month we are plan to 

install additional signage around the 

village on land that the Parish Council owns and/or maintains. 

 

 A project to install independent electricity supplies on the village 

green has commenced, after a site visit by UKPN. This will allow the 

Parish Council to more effectively provide 

Christmas lights on the Christmas Tree and 

more Christmas lights in the area generally. It 

will also support the use of a PA system for 

the Christmas Singalong. If successful we may 

be able to introduce lighting at other times of 

the year too. 

 

 A piece of outdoor play equipment is to be replaced after vandalism.  

The ski stepper at the recreation ground has now been damaged on 

several occasions and the Parish Council is investigating whether an 

alterative piece of kit might be more robust. It is hoped to get 

something installed in the autumn. 

Illustration only 
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PARISH COUNCIL News Highlights 
Following the success of the new hanging baskets, 

the Parish Council is hoping to install further 

shepherds crook poles and 

baskets at Longford Meadow. To 

help fund this, an application 

has been submitted to SDC for a grant from the UK 

Shared Prosperity Fund. The Parish Council is 

waiting to find out whether that application has 

been successful. 

 

Additional solar lighting at the recreation ground 

and at Longford Meadow is something else that is 

also being 

considered and which potentially could 

be funded by an award from the UK 

Shared Prosperity Fund. 

 

Quotations have been sought to replace 

the old and damaged chain-link play 

goal fencing at the recreation ground.   

Something more 

similar to the MUGA court fencing at the 

recreation ground is proposed, as it should be 

more robust. 

 

 The project to improve the Parish Council’s IT 

and to transition to a gov.uk domain continues. 

There have been meetings with the project team 

at the Central Digital and Date Office have been 

held as they will sponsor the first year’s 

subscription as part of a wider project.  We hope 

to be set by the next edition of the newsletter! 

Illustration only 

Longer lasting, 
more robust 

fencing 
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DUNTON GREEN SOCIAL CLUB 
 

We are fortunate to have a number of places in the 
village where you can socialise but in this edition, 
the spotlight is on Dunton Green Social Club located 
at 159 London Road. 
 
The Dunton Green Club was formed in 1907 as a working men’s 
club and has served the community for the past 116 years. 
 
As a social club it boasts all the facilities you would expect 
including a full-size snooker table, five dartboards, a pool table and 
a function room. Apart from league topping darts teams (both 
Ladies and Gentlemen), it is also home to the Sevenoaks team in 
the Darts Super League. 
 
Family Bingo is held weekly (on Sundays) and live music happens 
regularly. 
 
Look out for Comedy Club evenings every other of month (many 
well-known comedians are on the circuit of Out of Bounds Comedy) 
and other ad hoc events, like: 
 

Saturday 14th Oct  - Alison David 
Saturday 5th Nov - Mustn’t Grumble 

 
You will find a friendly atmosphere, welcoming staff and plenty to 
do! The club is also family friendly and well-behaved children are 
very welcome. 
 
The function room is available for private hire subject to terms and 
conditions and is perfect for celebrating special birthdays, 
anniversaries, weddings, christenings and wakes. 
 

Membership is available and gives members special privileges. 
 

For more details about the Club and its facilities & to find a 
membership application form, please take a look at the Club’s 

website: www.duntongreensocialclub.co.uk 
 

Or contact the Social Club by phone or email: 
01732 462549 

info@duntongreensocialclub.co.uk 

mailto:info@duntongreensocialclub.co.uk
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Darts, pool, 
snooker. 

Just some of 
the amenities 

on offer! 
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VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS & LOCAL LISTINGS 

 

PLEASE DO LET US KNOW IF WE CAN UPDATE THIS LIST WITH THE 
DETAILS OF OTHER ACTIVITIES AND ORGANISATIONS IN THE VILLAGE 

Taking place in DUNTON GREEN PAVILION, Recreation Ground, London Road 

{Bookings: bookings@duntongreenpc.org.uk  07305 814694} 

Age UK Lunch Club 1st Wednesday each month, 01732 454108 

Age UK Pop In Café 2nd Wednesday each month, 01732 454108 

Pilates (Bryony Tilley) 07973 345 321 

Taekwondo (Oaks Martial Arts) 01732 759988: info@oaksmartialarts.com 

  

Taking place in DUNTON GREEN RECREATION GROUND, London Road 

Easy Netball 
01732 227000; 
communities@sevenoaks.gov.uk 

Community Basketball Kent Panthers - just turn up Mondays 5.30pm 

Mini Tennis Text Keir 07815 039497 to book a place 

Backyard Bootcamp 
07803 050 431 
enquiries@backyardbootcamps.co.uk 

DUNTON GREEN VENUES (Other) 

Taking place in Donnington Hall, Barretts Road 

{Bookings: Mrs J Field 01732 462429} 

  

Darenth Table Tennis Club David & Janet Field 01732 462429 

Gauge One Model Railway Assoc Jeff Brazier 01732 454890 

DG School of Ballroom Dancing David & Sandra Coppen, 07808 540 315 

Dunton Green Badminton Lilian Bowling 01959 522576 

National Kick Boxing & Karate Assoc Hilary King  07796 858 194 

Sevenoaks Table Tennis League Janet Field 01732 462429 

  

  

Taking place in Village Hall, London Road 
{Bookings: Mrs A Rodwell 01732 469610} 

  

Coffee Morning 3rd Thursday of each month, 10.30am 

Holy Communion 1st, 2nd & 4th Thursdays (see St Mary's  info) 

  
Taking place in Dunton Green Primary School, London Road 

{Bookings: School Office 01732 462221; office@dunton-green.kent.sch.uk] 

Kuk Sool Won Sevenoaks 07963 338 544; www.kswsevenoaks.com 

Bujinkan Sevenoaks Dojo bujinkansevenoaksdojo.org  16+ Thurs eve  

The Gathering Church Service Sundays 2.45-4pm 



 35 

 

VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS & LOCAL LISTINGS 

Dunton Green Pavilion & Outside Space 

RECREATION GROUND, LONDON ROAD 

07305 814694 

bookings@duntongreenpc.org.uk 

Dunton Green Village Hall 

LONDON ROAD 

01732 469610 

 OTHER Organisations and activities   

Bessels Green Baptist Church 01732 454921; info@bgbc.co.uk 

St Mary's Church Riverhead & DG 01732 452112; stmaryriverhead@gmail.com 

Citizens Advice Bureau (Sevenoaks) 01732 440488; info@sevenoaks.cab.org.uk 

Dial-A-Ride (Compaid) 01892 832447 

Dunton Green Primary School 01732 462221 
 office@dunton-green.kent.sch.uk 

Gymboree 07827 910 978; sevenoaks@gymboree-uk.com 

Kent County Council 03000 41 41 41; www.kent.gov.uk 

Kent Fire & Rescue 01622 692121; 999 emergency;  
www.kent.fire-uk.org 

Kent Police 101; 999 emergencies; www.kent.police.uk 

Kent Sheds www.shedsevenoaks.weebly.com 

Sevenoaks District Council 01732 227000; information@sevenoaks.gov.uk 

Sevenoaks District Council 01732 227000;  
communities@sevenoaks.gov.uk 

Sevenoaks Volunteer Transport Group 01732 458931;  
www.sevenoaksvolunteertransport.com 

Donnington Hall BARRETTS ROAD 
01732 462429 

AFTER THE PANDEMIC THERE IS 
CAPACITY AT ALL OF THESE 

VENUES - IF YOU HAVE A GROUP, 
CLASSES OR NEED A PARTY VENUE 

PLEASE GET IN TOUCH 



 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

30th September 
6.45pm at the Recreation Ground 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
More details to follow on Social Media 

and on noticeboards! 
 

Dunton Green Annual Fireworks 


